
Congresswoman Barbara Lee 
1301 Clay Street, Ste. 1000-N 
Oakland, CA 94612 

Support of H.R. 6649 Prohibiting the Posting of Downloadable Gun Blueprints Online 

August 20, 2018 

Dear Congresswoman Lee, 

Recently, the Trump Administration allowed a private company to distribute online the computer 

code that anyone with a 3D printer can use to automatically print their own untraceable guns. This 

is an incredibly dangerous move that would enable people who are legally prohibited from having 

guns, like terrorists, felons and domestic abusers, to easily print them at home. According to a 

recent Axios poll, more than 80 percent of Americans — both Democrats and Republicans alike — 

oppose the online distribution of these blueprints, precisely because of the real threat 

downloadable, undetectable, untraceable guns pose to law enforcement and public safety. 

Thankfully, a temporary court order is currently blocking the distribution of these downloadable 

guns. While we're hopeful the court will continue to side with public safety, Congress must act to 

stop this threat permanently by passing legislation to block the distribution of these and all other 

downloadable gun blueprints. 

As your constituent, I urge you to co-sponsor and pass H.R. 6649, which would prohibit the posting 

of dangerous downloadable gun blueprints online. 

Sincerely, 

Peggy McQuaid 
Albany Mayor 

cc. Sam Caygill, League of CA Cities, scaygill@cacities.org
Rob Wilcox, info@everytown.org
Assembly Member Tony Thurmond, assemblymember.thurmond@assembly.ca.gov
Senator Nancy Skinner, senator.skinner@senate.ca.gov
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